


WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk

The councillors were summoned to a meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council held in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, March 21st 2017, commencing at 7.30 p.m.
Those present Councillors Andrew Pearsall (Chairman), Robert Gardner, Janet Twist and Helen Parr (EDDC).

Minutes

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Apologies for absence. None were received from Cllr Olive, Cllr Parr apologised on behalf of Cllr Godbeer (EDDC).

2. The minutes of the meeting of January 10th 2017 were received, confirmed and signed by Cllr Twist on behalf of Cllr Pearsall.

3. No declarations of interest were made for this meeting.

4. Matters arising from the previous minutes.  The decision to make a £200 donation towards the Wilmington CLT was held over until the next meeting as Cllr Twist being on the CLT committee did not feel it appropriate to vote so there was no quorum.

5. Reports from and discussions with Parish, County and District Councillors and the Police.  
Cllr Parr gave an update on EDDC funding of affordable housing whereby a company will be set up to build local, affordable and rented housing.  The EDDC boundary review has resulted in no change in the Coly Valley.  Exeter is looking to expand and for sites for at least 100 houses.
CLT update. Cllr Twist advised that the CLT is no incorporated with 7 directors .  The first meeting was in February.  A steering group is looking for suitable locations.  An open meeting in the Village Hall will be held on April 27th, starting at 7pm with a presentation.  Grant funding is available from EDDC.  The CLT now has a website:- wilmingtonclt@hotmail.com
It was noted that Offwell are shortly undertaking a housing needs survey.
The Clerk read out the e mailed report from the Police.  There were no reported crimes in February.  Cllr Twist commented how supportive the Police have been with the Speedwatch Group.  In a recent watch on a Sunday morning 2 cars were caught doing speeds of 46mph.  The details are passed on to the Police and letters will be sent.

6. Parishioners Questions. None.

7. Highways issues 

Road warden scheme the Council agreed to continue with the DCC Road Warden scheme. Clerk to sign and return the contract to DCC.  Concern was expressed about repairs being carried out to a house adjoining the A35 without safety signs. Cllr Pearsall as Road Warden advised he felt the council should obtain some road warning signs and road cones by using the DCC Community Enhancement Fund.  He will advise the Clerk of the items required, Clerk will apply.  It has been reported that signs at Wellington Farm have been encroaching the pavement.  The lane to Umborne is in a bad state of repair – DCC to be notified. 

8. Planning Applications & updates.  The Clerk updated the Council on the status of the outstanding applications in the Parish.  Gibbons Farm – no change.  Greater Exeter strategic plan comments to be submitted in April.  The Council noted the letter received from Mr & Mrs Chilcott concerning EDDC making a TPO on the trees surrounding White Sand Pit.

9. Finance – Payments – The Council agreed the following payments:- Clerks salary & expenses £499.54, DALC subscription £67.97.  Payment of expenses incurred by the CLT – Cllr Twist £24.99 & Mrs M Jeffrey £19.48 (out of the £100 donation agreed previously), donations, any other payments as required. Cllr Pearsall proposed Cllr Gardner seconded.  Cllr Twist did not vote on the payments to the CLT.  It was agreed to make a payment of £40 for the upkeep of the bus shelter – Clerk to investigate.
A decision on a further donation of £200 to the CLT was postponed to the next meeting as Cllr Twist was unable to vote and thus no quorum was held on this item.
Banking – the Clerk updated the Council on the Delegates Access to the bank account. 
Annual audit. The Clerk suggested the internal auditor should be reviewed on a regular basis for monitoring and compliance reasons.  It was agreed to use Mr Tony Gosling of Shute for the upcoming audit.  Proposed Cllr Pearsall seconded Cllrs Gardner & Twist.

10. Emergency Planning - defibrillator, payphone box.  Clerk to look into the funding for this and the running costs.  As this is outside it requires a heated case.  It seems in cases where phone boxes are used this purpose BT will not cut the electricity off.  The Clerk confirmed that BT have been contacted and advised that the Council wish the box to remain.  

11. Discuss any correspondence - Devon link up – possible donation next year. Electoral review of East Devon – Cllr Parr confirmed that this will not affect Widworthys representation.

12. Any other business – Matters for further discussion.  

13. Due to Councillors being unable to attend it was agreed unanimously to change the date of the next meeting to May 9th 2017. Annual Parish meeting and annual meeting of the Parish.  

The meeting finished at 9.20pm.
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